
March 22, 2013 
 
 

 

In the Matter of 
Charlissa C. Smith 

(Denial of Senior Reactor Operator License) 
Docket No. 55-23694-SP 

 
 
Dear Administrative Judges: 
 
This letter regards the Atomic Safety and Licensing Board’s March 20, 2013 Order and the NRC 
Staff’s March 21, 2013 initial hearing file disclosures.  In its Order, the Board instructed the Staff 
to submit any documents pending disclosure due to Privacy Act concerns no later than April 4, 
2013.  This instruction followed an oral motion by the Staff for a two-week extension of the 
deadline to submit such documents and the Board’s oral grant of that motion. 
 
The NRC Staff wishes to inform the Board that its March 21, 2013 submissions include all 
documents required to be disclosed at this time.  Consequently, while the NRC Staff 
appreciates the Board’s indulgence, the Staff does not in fact require the two-week extension 
granted by the Board for documents pending disclosure due to Privacy Act concerns.  
 

 
 
     Sincerely, 
 

      Signed (electronically) by 
  
      _______________________________ 
      David Cylkowski  
      Counsel for NRC Staff 
 

 
  

Administrative Judge  
Ronald M. Spritzer, Chair 
Atomic Safety and Licensing Board  
Mail Stop: T-3F23 
Washington, DC 20555-001 
 

Administrative Judge 
William J. Froehlich 
Atomic Safety and Licensing Board 
Mail Stop: T-3F23 
Washington, DC 20555-0001 
 

Administrative Judge  
Brian K. Hajek 
Atomic Safety and Licensing Board 
Mail Stop: T-3F23 
Washington, DC 20555-0001 
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CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE 

 
I hereby certify that the foregoing Letter from David Cylkowski to the Atomic Safety and 
Licensing Board, dated March 22, 2013, has been served over the Electronic Information 
Exchange, the NRC’s E-Filing System, this 22nd day of March, 2013.  
 

Signed (electronically) by 
 David Cylkowski 
 Counsel for the NRC Staff 
 U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission 
 Mail Stop O-15 D21 
 Washington, DC 20555-0001 

       (301) 415-1631 
       David.Cylkowski@nrc.gov 
       Date of Signature: March 22, 2013 
 

 


